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Village Hours
Hall: 9am – 4pm
DPW: 7 am –3:30pm
Monday through Friday unless
otherwise posted.

Village Council Meetings
Third Monday of every month at
7pm at the village hall.

Holiday Closings
Thanksgiving Nov. 28, 2019

Water and Sewer Rates
As of April 1, 2019
$15.34 per 1,000 gal. Water
$23.01 Water Ready-to-Serve Fee
$8.02 per 1,000 gal. Sewer
$12.03 Sewer Ready-to-Serve Fee

Trash/Brush Collection
Every Wednesday unless a holiday
falls on Mon., Tues. or Wed. then
pickup will be on Thursday that
week. Rate: $16.39 per month.
Large items please call Emterra
at 1-877-609-6753

Utility Bill Due Dates
Utility Bills issued October 1,
2019, are due October 20, 2019.
Late charges will be applied to any
bill not paid by the due date.

Internet Bill Pay
Go to the village website and on
the left hand side of the Home
Page click on “Pay Utility Bill
Online”.

MISS DIG
If you are doing any work in
your yard and need utilities
located please call 1-800-482-
7171 or 811

Yard Debris
Please do not place grass
clippings and tree branches out
in the street. It creates a hazard
for other residents; and can
cause problems with our storm
sewers.  If you have branches or
grass clippings that need to be
taken care of before the weekly
Wednesday Brush Pick-up by
Emterra, please take them to the
DPW Garage at 70 N. Main St..

Leaf Pickup
We are asking that you place
your leaves on the grass
between the curb and the
sidewalk.  Placing the leaves on
the grass, instead of the street,
enables us to pick up the leaves
during wet conditions and
protects our storm sewers in the
process.  We will start picking
up leaves on Mon., Oct.7th and
continue to be scheduled to pick
up leaves on Mon. & Thurs.
until Mon.. Nov. 25th Please
have your leaves out by 7:00
am on the day of pickup. Do
not place anything but leaves
in the piles. Also for
everyone’s safety please
remember if you can’t see the
operator of the Leaf Machine,
he cannot see you. Thank you
for your cooperation

2019 Trick-or-Treat Hours
Thursday, October 31st 5:30pm
to 7:00pm. There is a Curfew
of 9:00pm for anyone 17 and
under, Tues., Oct. 29th, Wed.,
Oct. 30th, Thurs., Oct. 31st and
Fri., Nov. 1, 2019

Dear Residents,
We hope you had a great

summer, fall is here!
Work has begun on E.

Michigan Ave. & S. Frank St.
We hope to have it finished by
the end of October weather
permitting. With any
infrastructure project, it
sometimes requires removing
trees that have been there for a
long time, but have become
hollow or even disruptive with
roots to the infrastructure
system.  We always try to
remove as few as possible.  It is
also great, to know, that this
infrastructure project is being
funded totally with funds on
hand and adding no long term
debt to the Village.

The leaf machine is ready to
go and will be in operation as
soon as leaves begin to fall.
Watch for it on your street.

The village auditors, Nietzke
& Faupel, recently reported that
our village is in a strong
financial position, which is
always good to here.
Have a great fall!
Michael LePage
Village President


